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Thanks to the efforts of Cathy Cooper, HEW (www.hew.org.uk) and every one of us who objected or 
commented to Richmond Council on the last application to demolish the Victorian buildings at the end of 
Hamilton Road and replace them with flats and offices, the planning application was, as you may already 
know, turned down. 
 
This is not the end of it however, and the developers have informed us that they intend to put forward a further 
proposal.  They have not done this yet, but when they do it is up to us as local residents to try and stop it if we 
do not agree with what they propose.   
 
That means doing exactly as we did before, if possible in greater numbers, and writing or emailing our 
objections to Richmond Council’s Planning Offices.  If you commented last time then the same reasons can 
be used, or if you are new to the road, didn’t comment or there is a significant change in the developer’s 
proposal, new reasons may be appropriate.  What is important is that we all actually do it.  All of us are busy, 
and have many many other things that take up our time, but it is vital that we stay involved in this. These are 
our streets, our homes, and it is our immediate environment that will be affected. 
 
Cathy, Ruth T and Pandie, amongst others, are continuing to keep up with the developer’s plans, the councils 
movements and generally keeping the interest going.  You can help out by contacting any of them on the 
address below, either by email or by or returning the tear off slip, and letting them know you are still interested 
in this campaign 
 
As soon as a plan is submitted we propose holding a residents meeting to agree the next steps.  We had over 
50 people at the first one of these - lets try and make it 100 at the next one. 
 
Other current planning applications that will affect us (e.g. traffic build up, parking problems, unsightly 
buildings, an increase in the density of the local area etc) are in Norcutt Road (06/2018/FUL), and Gould Road 
(06/2033/FUL).  Both of these can be found on the www.richmond.gov.uk site, under planning applications. 
 
Local contacts 
 
Cathy Cooper; 49 Talbot Road cathy@bamalam.com 
Ruth Rouse; 51 Talbot Road 020 8898 7755 
Ruth Thomson, 48 Hamilton Road ruththomson65@yahoo.co.uk 
Pandie Bronsdon, 46 Hamilton Road pandiejbronsdon@hotmail.com 
 
……………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………… 
 
My/Our name(s) is/are: …………………………………………………………………….. 
 
   …………………………………………………………………….. 
 
I/we live at:   .…………………………………………………………………… 
 
Email:  ……………………………………………………………………... 
 
  ……………………………………………………………………… 
 
We/I am / am not * interested in continuing the campaign to prevent the redevelopment of the site at 37 
Hamilton Road 
 
I/we am/are an owner / tenant * 
 
If a tenant please let us know your letting agent’s (or landlord if you know them) details so we can pass this on 
to your landlord 
 
……………………………………………………………… 
 
* delete as applicable 
 
N.B. None of this information will be used for anything outside the campaign to prevent this development 


